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HAPPY 2023 MEMBERS!!! 

I hope everyone had a wonderful holiday season and an amazing New Year’s Eve and New Year’s 
Day and….most of all, I hope you were able to get out and ride our awesome trails while they were 
open!  Thank you to all the clubs and their members for clearing trails and maintaining them so we 
could all enjoy them! Hopefully we will get another round of snow so we can ride again, fingers 
crossed!  

 

NEXT MEETING: 

WHEN: Wednesday, February 8th, 2023 
WHERE: Bronco Billy’s Saloon, Baraboo 
TIME: 7:00 p.m. Come early & grab something to eat & a cocktail! 
 

 

 



Keep selling those raffle tickets, this is a big fundraiser for us!  If you need more tickets, they are 
available at Pete’s Glass in Baraboo.  Darcy or Pete Filus can hook you up!                                

 

We would love to see some more faces at our meetings and would welcome any new ideas anyone 
would have, so mark your calendar to join us in February and also help support our sponsors! 

                                                      

Here is another snowmobile refresher for all of us that enjoy the sport!  Remember….safety first!  

                             

                              

 

 

 

 

                            Say what? Clear hand signals for sledders 
                                       A few key hand signals will help keep you safer on the trail! 



 

 

 

Tactical teams, loading-dock hands and airport gate marshals all use hand signals for a reason––they 
need to communicate clearly, quickly and silently––lives depend on it. You and your sled crew should 
establish a set of hand signals, watch for them, use them and follow them––your life and the life of 
your fellow sledders depend on it. 

Whether you are grinding steep powder towards a mountain summit or pounding densely wooded 
trails, there are few things as exhilarating as a fist full of sled-throttle. Smart riders travel in groups, 
and hand signals are the best way to communicate urgent and critical information to your fellow 
riders. 

 

 

Other riders approaching 

Letting the sledders behind you know what is ahead is as important as letting oncoming 
sledders know your crew is following. To let followers, know there are sleds ahead, raise 
your left arm straight up and point your hand to the right and ahead to indicate there are 
on-coming sleds. This lets followers know they should move to the right of the trail. 

Indicate to oncoming sledders there are sleds coming up behind you by raising your left 
hand and pointing over your shoulder with your thumb (assuming you have gloves on) and 
raise a finger for each sled coming up behind you. For more than five, “flash” your open 
hand to indicate more than five sleds following. 



If you are the last sledder in the group, indicate so by extending a closed left-hand, fist 
down and off to the side behind you. This will indicate you are the last in the group. 

 

 

Stop and slow 

Save the sledder following you the embarrassment of crunching the back of your sled by 
clearly signaling you are slowing or stopping. Indicate a hard stop by extending your left 
arm and fist straight up. Indicate slowing by extending your left arm to the side below 
horizontal and make like you are slapping the ground. 

 

  

Right and left turns 

The hand signals we learned as bike-riding kids still apply on the trail. Left-arm held 
horizontally directly away from the body indicates a left turn, and a right-angled left elbow 
with hand skyward indicates a right-hand turn. 

Your fellow sledders may well land on a few additional gestures that suit your needs. Left-
handed tight circles in the air for my sled crew means that was fun, let’s roll that one again. 
We have a few others covering things from bio-breaks to time for lunch, but you can figure 
those non-critical gestures out on your own. 

In the meantime, lock down your ability to use and interpret these simple hand signals so 
your fellow sledders will have no need to ask, “Say what?” 

 



Only a few more weeks before our 2023 club ride!! 

Remember, we have dates set for our club ride for next year!! It will be in Phillips, WI on February 3-
5th, 2023. Call soon and book your room at the Super 8 in Phillips, WI before they are released. You 
MUST CALL the direct line (715) 229-3181 not the Hotline for the discount!  If you have any 
questions, please contact Steve Senger at (608) 381-4851. 

 

 

Have a great rest of your January and do your snow dance!!  

 

 
  Please thank our sponsors by supporting them even in our off season! 
 

 


